Lowell Metropolitan Police Commission

Chief’s Report

September 25th, 2025

Vehicle Update: We are still waiting for the last vehicle to be upfitted.

Labor Day Parade: Labor Day passed with no major issues. It remained a
busy weekend for the department with a high call volume and the normal
arrests associated with the increased events.

Reserve Officers Update: Reserve Officers Rietveld and Lauridsen were
sworn in on September 4th and have begun their Pre-Basic Training,.



